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we're able to address Nevada's process. How we're going to help reduce homelessness by 25% or 
more I think will be important for us to be able to speak to this. That's a quick summary. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Thank you, Brooke. Anybody else read the plan or have feedback on the 
plan? I think you did such a great job of summarizing brook. I really in the plan I like the fact that 
they really spelled out other agencies and some of the funding that has recently been distributed 
especially through the Biden Harris administration, to help address homelessness. So, I think that we 
as a state ICHH can think about as well. How are we utilizing not only Federal monies that's coming 
to the state and to our local jurisdictions, but how are we using our state money to best address our 
Strategic Plan? Are we as a state using our monies to help address our plan? I know those ofus that 
sit on the Technical Assistance Committee, we don't make the decisions about that, and we can't 
control that, but I think that's something we can maybe consider. We have an opportunity, I think 
with our Legislation and going into Legislative session or with the Council, with theICHH Council 
to recommend and say, look, these are some spaces where there are some Legislation, or we invite 
the Legislative Subcommittee to have a joint meeting with us. Share with them that these are some 
areas that maybe we could use your help as a Legislative Subcommittee to help us, just a thought. 
That came up as I was looking through the Federal Plan and thinking how we take some things that 
they've done at the Federal Plan. Think about our local plan and what we are doing and take things 
from a Federal Level and narrow it down a little bit to the State Level. 

Brooke Page: Yeah. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Other thoughts or ideas? If you haven't already, I would really suggest 
that you read the Federal Plan all in. The US ICH has been having, some webinars on the Federal 
Plan kind of breaking it down. In fact, they had a webinar earlier today to talk about the Federal 
Plan. I don't know if that will be repeated, but I think that they were recording it. So, my guess is 
that they probably will have that archived so you could go to the US ICH website. Make sure that 
you can check out their website and the resources about all in the Federal Strategic Plan to prevent 
and end homelessness. Make sure that you check that out and I think as Brooke indicated, I think 
that we really need to keep that in mind as we are looking at our State Plan, because the Federal Plan 
is you know, all of our Federal Agencies and as we are rolling out the action plan for our State Plan, 
I think it's important for us to be in alignment with our with our federal our Federal Plan. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Last call for any comments from a Subcommittee on this item before I 
close this item? Okay, we will close item number five. Going to item number six for information 
only on discussion on possible tool to send out to the CoC to survey people with lived experience or 
people currently experiencing homelessness. The goal is to obtain more insight to improve the 
Strategic Plan. Was this an old item? 

Agenda Item VI. Discussion on a possible tool to send out to the CoC's to survey people with lived 
experience or people currently experiencing homelessness. The goal is to obtain more insight to 
improve the strategic plan. 
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Niani Cooper: Yes, if you remember correctly, I want to say a few months ago, before Lisa Lee 
stepped down, she was mentioning the tool or something to use. Then things happened and she 
stepped away from the Council and from the TA. So, this item was an old item that was under her, 
but then obviously you removed her name from it. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: So, at this point, we've had a lot of discussion about next steps and 
championing, and for some reason I cannot say that word. Having champions for sections of our 
plan and even going so far as to say committing that we will make sure that we have lived 
experience voice. Do we want to talk about a possible tool to survey people with lived experience or 
do we feel that we want to table this item until a future time where we may want to talk about a 
survey later? 

Brooke Page: I think that the crosswalk that we are wanting to develop for the Strategic Plan will be 
important information for us to learn what the CoC' s are already doing. To see if there is 
information that we can glean or listening sessions that are already happening that we can maybe 
leverage before developing something new. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Other thoughts? 

Hettie Read: I agree with Brooke. I think it might be a good time to look at what we have and what 
that information provides us, and then go from there. So, table it for now. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Anyone else? Hearing no other comments, I'm going to go ahead and say 
let's go ahead and table the conversation on this item until we have further information from our 
crosswalk so that we can have informed conversation. So, with that, I will close item number six and 
we will move on to item number seven. For information only discussion of agenda items for the next 
meeting, February 14, I think that's Valentine's Day 2023, I get to spend Valentine's Day with you 
all. 

Agenda Item VII. Discussion of Agenda Items for next meeting February 14,2023. 

Brooke Page: Would we want to hopefully have applications by that time to deliberate as a 
committee for membership. Is that too soon do we think to deliberate on if we do an all call for 
membership? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Niani. 

Niani Cooper: So, I'm looking at the calendar, the meeting is on Tuesday the 14th. So, what we 
would be looking at is sending out probably the ListServ letter next week. As long as you guys agree 
on it and then we can make the deadline be February 3rd and then all the letters could be sent out to 
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the members. That would be a fast turnaround to the members via e-mail in order to get their votes 
back in. It's doable, it would just depend. 

Brooke Page: The members would vote before the 14th meeting or vote at the 14th meeting? 

Niani Cooper: It would really depend on how you wanted to do that Michele. I think last time there 
was a consensus and it was kind of done offline and then accepted on the open meeting. 
It just would depend on how you foresee doing that, Michelle, this time around? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: I'm open to whatever the group would like to do, if y'all would like to 
just receive the applications and then review the applications and have open discussion during the 
meeting? I am open to having the open discussion about who you want to vote in and who you don't 
want to vote in during an open meeting. You can have a scoring mechanism and voting mechanism 
and then just bring forward a slate of people that you want to vote into for membership to the next 
meeting. So, I'm open to the committee member's input. 

Brooke Page: I don't think we would have people join the next meeting even if we did vote prior to 
so, I think it would make sense to have a discussion and maybe vote during the next meeting. Ifwe 
can have applications do before then. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: So, you're thinking bring the applications to the meeting, review the 
applications, discuss, why you may or may not want folks to be on the committee, and then vote 
during the meeting? 

Brooke Page: Is that different? We haven't done that in the past, right? I don't want to change 
processes. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: But we can do that I mean that's fine the process is not a written process. 

Niani Cooper: Correct. It's up to this body on how exactly they want to do it. 

Brooke Page: I think we should just bring a slate or recommendations especially if there's no 
criteria. I feel like it could be subjective if we're having a discussion on who to vote in and who not 
to, is there a criteria on what we are looking for are we just kind of make a decision? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Actually, that's a great question. Niani, can you bring up the criteria that 
we talked about last time? 

Niani Cooper: Yes, I can screen share this of what we sent out last time. I can't tell, can you guys 
see my screen? 

Brooke Page: Yes. 

22 ! P age  



NEV ADA INTERAGENCY COUNCIL ON HOMELESSNESS SUBCOMMITTEE FOR TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE 

January 10,2023 

Niani Cooper: So, the highlighted portion I literally just threw in an e-mail to Michelle. 
This was exactly what was sent out last time. The Technical Assistance Subcommittee to Nevada 
Interagency Council on homelessness to Housing is recruiting for additional members to join. 
Then it just simply said meets once a month to develop, update statewide Strategic Plan, 
homelessness and focused on the goals that are addressed. They just sent a letter of interest to the 
Homeless to Housing e-mail address with their name, title, organization, and information. So that's 
what was sent out the last time we did it. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: I was referring more to the scoring of the applications. 

Niani Cooper: Sorry, yes. By moving this over, can you see this document? 

Brooke Page: Yeah. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Not who scored what but how we were scoring. 

Niani Cooper: Okay. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Like what criteria we were scoring by? 

Niani Cooper: Actually, it was just you guys just read the letters and then voted. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Okay, hold on. 

Niani Cooper: The vote was done via e-mail and then what was brought to the next meeting was 
just everybody who was being voted in. There wasn't a discussion under the live meeting. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Okay, I used a methodology when I was going through the applications. 
So, I looked at the distribution of how many people we already had from different places the across 
the state versus our population distribution so that we could try to get distribution representation. We 
didn't have anybody from the Rurals. So, it needed to make sure that we had Rural representation 
and I also made sure that we had lived experience. So, anybody who had lived experience 
automatically went toward the top of my list. It just so happened that, that applicant also worked in 
homeless services and had experience in mental health and worked with substance use clients. That 
person got like lots of scoring for me. I had this matrix that I had on paper I was looking at different 
components and as they had those types of things, I was giving them different checks, so to speak. 
We had applicants that had experience working in homeless services but didn't follow the rest of the 
directions. They didn't follow the rest of the directions that were in the e-mail of what they needed to 
provide. We have folks that had experience in Homeless services and mental health and substance 
use and then there were folks that had statewide perspective and managing housing programs and 
other things. So, we had a broad scope of people. It was just kind of having to, I set up this kind of 
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matrix and kind of gave points and tried to balance what we needed for perspective and what would 
give us the broadest perspective for the representation, when I did my vote. So that's how I did the 
distribution. So, I don't know ifwe wanted a small group to set up a scoring matrix, or ifwe just 
want to do a subjective scoring for all the applications? Does it the way we've done it before and just 
tally them up and send them to Niani, and let her do an overall score and that's the slate that comes 
forward? 

Brooke Page: I think it would be helpful to have a scoring criterion and even as a body thinking 
about what we are looking for as far as representation. I think from my short time being on this 
body, it sounds like there was important as well as commitment like part of the communication that 
goes out like having the calendar of when our meetings are and the time to ensure that we've got 
quorum. Getting folks that could commit to the being a champion or something that we can sort of 

. gather the.expertise and the level ofcommitmentthat we need to move the work. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: So, do you have some thoughts on what that would? 

Brooke Page: I think you already have a great metrics. It sounds like the criteria that you used, 
could we leverage that and share it amongst the group and maybe just do a one to five Likert scale or 
something to score the applicants? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Yeah. 

Brooke Page: I think that would be important if we're going to score folks on their lived experience 
and that they get points for that. I will want the communication that goes out to tell us if they have 
those experiences or not or kind of being transparent about what we're looking for as far as priority. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Okay, I'll clean that up a little bit and get that sent out. We will put that 
discussion and review of the applications. 

Brooke Page: For possible action of voting of new membership. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Did we want to keep the item? I'm thinking we want to keep the 
discussion and any updates or discussion in the next steps or something. I don't know how we want 
to say it for the Strategic Plan. I mean that's what we meet for. 

Hettie Read: Can I clarify? So, we're going to send out a call for new members, do an independent, 
Michelle's going to send out some information on the matrix that she used previously, were going to 
vote via e-mail, and then possibly have new members at the February meeting or March? 
I guess I lost track, I'm sorry. 
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Brooke Page: I thought we would have the scoring criteria be provided in advance. The applications 
can be sent to the members in advance of our next meeting but have a discussion and a vote at our 
February meeting to vote in our new members. 

Hettie Read: Okay, that sounds good. 

Niani Cooper: Just to clarify, we would invite the new members to the March meeting? 

Brooke Page: Yeah. 

Hettie Read: Thank you for that clarification. 

Brooke Page: Now to your question Michelle, around the strategic plan. We've got these two action 
items around the crosswalk plan being worked on and then we've identified a few champions. 
I'm not sure if the champions then would have items on our agenda to do a report out as to any work 
that's happened in the month or related to their act, any new developments related to their goals or 
issues? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Is there a way that we could craft an agenda item that would encompass 
allowing the members that are not present currently to identify if there's an area they want to 
champion? For them to raise their hand and say, hey, I want to own that area and for any champions 
to have an opportunity to report out if they want all during one agenda item? 

Brooke Page: So strategic issues, updates, or something around that strategic issues and maybe we 
have in the agenda, do we map out each one of the strategic issues? So, like a sub bullet we have 
Housing, Homelessness Prevention, and that way we could have an update. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Bullet them out, so that we can go, we still need a champion for this one 
and then any updates? 

Brooke Page: Right, and that be a standing item for us. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Yeah. 

Niani Cooper: Michele, I think that would be a standing informational item, because if l was 
correct, Ryan said, you could just state it, you didn't have to take a vote on it. Would we want that a 
standing informational item on the agenda? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Yeah, and then if there's any voting items then we could just identify 
ahead of time. I think if there's anything that needs to be voted on because if it's a voting item then, 
if we lose quorum, we can't talk about that item, right? 
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Niani Cooper: Correct. We can keep the actionable items at the very top because ifl'm not 
mistaken, usually we have quorum at the very top, the 1st 30 minutes to an hour. There could be 
conflicts down the agenda item so we can start doing that continuously building the action items at 
the very top and the discussion items at the bottom. Okay, just so I'm clear, so far, we are going to 
have the discussion with the possible action on voting the new members, we are going to have a 
crosswalk item on the agenda and then the standing update with the bullet points for all eight issues 
always on the agenda, right? So, we have those three items moving forward so far? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: I don't know ifwe will always have the crosswalk on the agenda, it may 
be called something else as it evolves. 

Niani Cooper: Strategic issue updates? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Yeah. 

Niani Cooper: Okay. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: That will be on there. 

Niani Cooper: Okay. 

Brooke Page: Is there any of this information that needs to go to the board for approval? Are we 
required to update them on our action plan progress? 

Niani Cooper: So, Michelle has a standing place on the agenda for the ICH Council, where she 
gives an update on what's going on the ICH-TA. So right now, they have a meeting scheduled for 
next week on the 18th. She is on that agenda; they don't have another meeting scheduled because of 
Legislative Session. They're trying to give some time to get the replacements of a chair and the other 
two missing members. 

Brooke Page: Okay. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: What time is that meeting? I don't have that on my calendar. 

Niani Cooper: 1 :00 o'clock, on the 18th. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Any other items for our February meeting? Hearing none we will close 
this agenda item and move to our last public comment of this meeting. This is no action may be 
taken upon a matter under this item of the agenda until the matter itself has been specifically 
included on the agenda as an item upon which action may be taken. Comments will be limited to 
three minutes. Please make sure that you urnnute yourself and state your name for the record. 
Megan. 
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General Public Comments. 

Meagan O'Farrell: Hi, can you hear me? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Yes, we can. 

Meagan O'Farrell: Perfect. My name is Megan O'Farrell for the record, and I am a resident of 
Washoe County. Thank you for your time today. I'm calling in today because I wanted to talk about 
the graphs that are on the point in time count on the CoC. I've been finding them to be very 
confusing and at times often misleading. I can see that they're showcasing that we had overall less 
people surveyed. It looks like from 1708 last year to 1605 for this or for 2022. Sorry, we're in 2023 

_ _ _ now. So, 2021c and 2022-time frames, but there were 96 recorded deaths of people who were 
experiencing homelessness that we know of, which was actually double. From 2021, the CoC has 
had less people contacted and seemingly more people sheltered, but no real accounting for the folks 
who passed away, who are unhoused. So, I'mjust curious if this is the information that we as 
community members are supposed to be using and I'm assuming it's also the information that you as 
folks who are helping guide committees are using. How is that information being accounted? We 
understand that people don't just disappear and that they need to be accounted for when they pass as 
well and not hopefully just included as being no longer unsheltered. I was just curious what kind of 
ways we can move forward information on these graphs to make it so that we were accounting for 
some of these things because it is very misleading and seems like it would offer information that is 
not quite correct. So, I would just like to know, even after looking further into their extra data that 
they counted no information about the deaths. So, we have again experienced double almost the 
amount of people who have died on the streets since the county has taken over this program and no 
real accounting for it in any of the graphs that we as the community can see. I feel is very alarming 
since there is a lot of money being funneled into this program and we aren't really seeing some of 
these other measures that can gauge the success of this program. So, I just wanted to express that 
concern to you all and see if there are ways that we can have a conversation about making this data a 
little bit more available to the Community who also needs to use it. People who are advocates, 
people who are helping, people who are unhoused, don't necessarily work for the city or the county. 
This is the main information that's presented to all ofus. Thank you again for your time today, I 
appreciate it. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Thank you, Megan. Any other public comment? 

Emily Paulsen: I'm back, can I speak during public comment? 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Of course, you can. 

__
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Emily Paulsen: Okay, I wanted to suggest earlier before I had to hop off and again, I'm sorry for 
that disruption. The Strategic Plan is not on the web page for the ICH, can we make sure that is 
easily accessible on the ICH web page so we can direct people easily to find the Statewide Plan? 

Niani Cooper: The Strategic Plan is posted on the dwss.nv.gov site. 

Emily Paulsen: Okay, I'm on the Division of Public and Behavioral Health (DPBH) website. Could 
we have it there as well? Cause there's information here about the ICH and I think that would be 
another good place to have it. So, when I did a Google search of the ICH that was the top page that 
came up, Niani, was the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) Division of Public and 
Behavioral Health (DPBH) site. 

Niani Cooper: Unfortunately, the Interagency Council on Homelessness to Housing was housed 
under DPBH at one point in time, Division of Welfare and Supportive Services (DWSS) has taken 
that over, so it would only now be found on the DWSS site. 

Emily Paulsen: I understand we may not have any control over this and again, it would just be a 
recommendation. Could we at least get them to link to the right website? If someone navigated to 
this page, it would just be great if it helped direct them to the place where they can have current and 
accurate information about the Council. 

Niani Cooper: Okay, I will send that suggestion up. 

Michele Fuller-Hallauer: Thank you Emily, thank you Niani. Any other public comment? Seeing 
none hearing none, I will close public comment. At this time 3: 1 1, I will call the meeting of the 
Technical Assistance Subcommittee of the Interagency Council on Homelessness to Housing 
adjourned. Thank you all very much. 

Adjourned 3:llp.m. 

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED: 
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Michele Fuller-Hallauer, Chair 

Date: January 10, 2023 
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